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GOVERNMENT RELATIONS AND LEGISLATIVE AFFAIRS COMMITTEE 
MEETING MINUTES
August 14, 2012
1:00 p.m.
Location:  City Council Conference Room A, 4th floor, City Hall – St. James Building; 117 West Duval Street

In attendance:  
Council Members Bill Gulliford (Chair), Matt Schellenberg, Ray Holt, Stephen Joost
Excused: Council Member Warren Jones

Also: Mario Rubio and Tony Hill – Mayor’s Office; Steve Rohan – General Counsel’s Office; Stan Johnson – ECA; Jeff Clements – City Council Research; Merriane Lahmeur and Heather Pelegrin – Legislative Services Division; Chris Quinn and Chris Warren – Jacksonville Chamber of Commerce; Tony Bates; Jordan Logue
Meeting Convened: 1:04 p.m.
Chairman Gulliford announced that State Representative Lake Ray could not be present today but will be able to attend next week.  His perspective as a current legislator and former City Council member is uniquely valuable.  Mr. Gulliford introduced Jordan Logue to provide another unique perspective, that of a former City Council staff director in the 1990s and legislative affairs employee (including lobbying in Tallahassee) for the JEA.

Mr. Logue gave a brief overview of the state budget process, which is arcane, non-linear and complicated.  The state’s budget is divided into 5 main areas (education, transportation and economic development, etc.) and a good bit of the funding for many programs is derived from pre-established formulas or on a population basis.  House members are limited to sponsoring a maximum of 6 bills per session.  Senators are not limited in the number of bills they can file, but great deference is given in the Senate to committee chairs and the Senate leadership.  All of these factors affect what it is possible to accomplish, even if the cause is good.  When Mr. Logue was on the Council staff the City did not use many, if any, paid lobbyists. Typically an attorney from the General Counsel’s Office was sent to Tallahassee to explain a J-bill, or former Council Auditor Bob Johnson would testify before a committee hearing about the fiscal impact of a proposal.  The use of paid lobbyists became common in the last 10 years.
In response to a question from Council Member Schellenberg about the payoff on the investment in lobbyists, Mario Rubio stated that a great deal of the success of a lobbying effort depends on personal relationships – who knows whom, and who can get access to the key players when issues are being formulated and debated.  He noted that 40% of the membership on the Florida House is located from West Palm Beach southward. Because of that heavy weighting of representation in the far south, the rest of the state needs to develop regional coalitions of counties to counterbalance that voting power.  The presence or absence of House and Senate leaders in a delegation is also of vital importance; having an important committee chair or a Speaker of the House or Senate President can be of tremendous benefit in getting a county’s priorities addressed.  It can be hard to tell what benefits come from lobbying and what comes from having important legislators in key places.  Northeast Florida was very successful several years ago when Jim King was the Senate President and John Thrasher, Don Davis and others were chairing powerful committees.  Now that Northeast Florida doesn’t hold those positions of power out influence has waned and that, combined with the overall state budget problems, has made it very difficult to “bring home the bacon” as in years past.
Mr. Schellenberg pointed out the importance of developing relationships with legislative staff as well as the legislators themselves due to the influence they have over the legislative process.  Chairman Gulliford noted that the Legislature has exempted itself from the application of the Government in the Sunshine law, so legislators and staff can meet to freely discuss legislative proposals and lobby for their issues in ways the city and county councils can’t.  Tony Hill noted the potential importance of Lieutenant Governor Jennifer Carroll being from our area.  She can be an avenue for getting important Northeast Florida issues in front of the Governor and perhaps into his budget.  Mr. Rubio reiterated the idea of a regional coalition of county delegations to lobby for Northeast Florida’s interests, especially since the recent reapportionment process has removed several long-time legislators from representing portions of Jacksonville as they have done for years. 
The group discussed how the Florida Association of Counties and Florida League of Cities are becoming increasingly important in the legislative process with their expertise on staff and their network of connections with legislators who were former local government officials.  The members were in agreement that the City does not participate to any great degree in the work of either organization despite paying considerable membership dues, and that more participation by City Council members would be a great benefit.

Chairman Gulliford will schedule the next meeting for either Thursday, August 23rd at 8:00 a.m. (prior to the Finance budget hearing) or on Wednesday, August 29th at 1:00 p.m., depending on the availability of Representative Lake Ray to attend and share his perspectives.

Meeting adjourned:  1:40 p.m.

Minutes: 
Jeff Clements, Council Research Division 
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